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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                 JANUARY 15, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, January 15, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd. Attorney J. David Lett; Auditor Bobbie Abel; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Dena Held, CED Extension Educator; Debra Crays, Office Manager, West Boggs Park; Jameson Hibbs, Director, West Boggs Park; Brian George, West Boggs Park Board; Tim Kinder, Executive Director, Martin County Alliance; Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Martin County Highway; Andy Ringwald, EMA; David Welsh, German American; Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant, Martin County Highway; Spencer Keller, West Boggs Park Board; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Officer, Martin County; Cortney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Kim Showalter; Kathy Collins, Director, Martin County Community Corrections; Vickie Walthen.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 2, 2019 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The minutes for the special meeting of January 10, 2019 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George, all were in favor and the motion passed. Commissioner Gregory was unable to attend the aforementioned meetings.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Jameson Hibbs, Director, West Boggs Park; submitted the Parks annual report. Hibbs first thanked the Commissioners for the Highways help with the culvert. He advised about the many upgrades that have been completed.  Electrical to some of the campsites, main waterline valves, and the overhaul of the lift station. Grant and logging money paid for a new playground between the beach and the campsites. For 2019 they are looking at repairing the 4.7 miles of road that runs through the park.  The estimate to do this is $282,000.00.  Half of the roads are in Daviess County with the other half being in Martin County.  Director Hibbs stated any help the County could provided would be appreciated.  Daviess County has offered the manpower and equipment if the Park pays for the material. There are 28 culverts that need to be replaced.  Hibbs also advised that they are planning on adding another lane to the entrance of West Boggs Park to alleviate some safety concerns. The revenues have increased from $865,000.00 in 2014 to 1.2 million in 2018.  West Boggs Park is planning on promoting the Events and Entertainment taking place at the park instead of the previous emphasis on fishing and the lake. 
Dena Held, CED Extension Educator; advised the Commissioners that the deadline for 4H enrollment was Tuesday.  They have 110 pending enrollments with 44 already completed.  Amber Tompkins of Loogootee is the new Secretary.  The bottle caps for benches is underway.  Director Held advised that they are still taking applications for Scholarships.  $143,000.00 was awarded in 2018. Experience 4H at Goose pond is February 2, 2019.  A poultry workshop is also coming up. Please look for  information at 4H online if interested or contact the Extension office.
Kathy Collins, Director Martin County Community Corrections; thanked the Highway Department, Sheriff Department and the Recycle Center for the help provided during the cleanup under  Bridge 58 on Brick Yard Road. She requests that If you see anyone dumping around the county please contact the Sheriff’s Department.  Director Collins submitted the annual report for the Samaritan Center. Ms. Collins advised that after a strong push the Center is now open 3 days a week.  She stated that the Samaritan Center has served 320 adults and 88 youth in 2018 at the Loogootee location. 
Andy Ringwald, EMA; advised that the Hazard Mitigation Plan meeting is Tuesday , January 22, 2019 at 5:30 pm.  Ringwald encourages anyone looking for Federal Grants in the future should attend these meetings because participation in local planning looks good on an application. Schools and Park Boards for example who may be interested in severe weather shelters should think about attending. 
Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Officer; gave the Sheriff Department report. There is currently 83 inmates with 23 being from Vigo County.  The current check received for housing Vigo County inmates was $43,000.00.

Courtney Hughett, Martin County Animal Shelter; submitted the Annual Report. The animal shelter has implemented a food pantry for anyone struggling financially and needs food for their pets. Everyone who has utilized the pantry has only taken what was needed which is great to see. They also have free straw and coolers converted into shelters for outside cats.  Currently they are working on trapping feral cats.
Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Highway Department; submitted the bi-weekly work report. The Train King pump is out and the John Deere mower parts are in. Superintendent Padgett also presented the Community Crossings Commitment letter to be signed.  Padgett also submitted the Highway uniform contract for renewal.  A motion to renew the contract for four years with the price subject to change  because the new employees wasn’t included in the original quote of $108.90 was made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George. All were in favor and the motion passed. The DNR has changed the plans for repairs on Brooks Bridge.  Superintendent Padgett will follow up with them on why they changed the specifications.
Vicky Walthen approached Leo Padgett and the Commissioners regarding road improvements on Rutherford Road. She wanted to know if it was on the list for repairs and when it might be. Ms. Walthen let them know of the flooding and erosion issues currently transpiring on her property.  The Commissioners replied that her road is on the list for repairs under the Grant in 2020, which is contingent upon being awarded Community Crossings grant money.  Martin County didn’t receive any money in the fall of 2018.
David Welsh, German American; updated the Commissioners on the progress of the County Workmen’s Compensation policy. Deputy Auditor Wininger and Ron Gilbert are currently working on the Employees Safety Manual.   Mr. Welsh advised that he is interested in speaking with the Commissioners on the possibility of obtaining the liability insurance account in the future. The current liability policy is due to renew in April.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor; advised the Commissioners that the Courthouse upgrades are projected to be complete next week. She also let the Commissioners know that Tim Kinder, Executive  Director with the Alliance would be willing to fund a Martin County website which includes the first year of hosting fees, the cost will be between $4000.00 and $5,000.00 dollars.  The County would then be responsible for the $360.00 per year hosting fees after the first year.  A motion was made by Commissioner Boyd to approve the website and future hosting fees in the amount of $360.00 and seconded by President George. All were in favor and the motion passed.
Important Dates:

  Redevelopment Meeting Tuesday, January 29, 2019 @ 5:00 pm.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:58 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boy and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting Tuesday, January 29, 2019 @ 5:30 pm.
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